Pantalion, Joe

From: Meagan McCoy Jones <meagan.jones@mccoys.com>

Sent: Sunday, October 6, 2024 3:58 PM

To: Pantalion, Joe

Cc: Reid McCoy; Brian McCoy; Reyes, Stephanie

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Support for extension of TAP's Management Contract of SM Airport

Joe,

I understand City Council will consider an extension of Texas Aviation Partners' Management Contract for the San Marcos Regional Airport during the October 13th City Council Meeting. Please allow me to express my and McCoy's gratitude for the leadership and management provided by TAP.

As a tenant and frequent user of the airport for our business, McCoy's has greatly benefited from TAP's expertise and dedication to maintaining a professional and efficient environment. Their commitment to ensuring smooth operations and their responsiveness to our needs have helped our company run more efficiently and maintain a safe, professional, and functional flight department. Our aviation program allows us to connect more often and more deeply with our teams across Texas and beyond. Those of us who fly in and out of airports across Texas know San Marcos Regional Airport has an excellent manager in TAP.

We believe that renewing TAP's contract would continue to benefit not only the airport but also the entire business community that relies on these facilities. Thank you for your consideration, and we look forward to the continued success and growth of the San Marcos Regional Airport under Texas Aviation Partners' management.

Very truly yours, Meagan McCoy Jones.

MEAGAN MCCOY JONES

PRESIDENT & CEO

McCoy's Building Supply

1350 IH 35 North P.O. Box 1028 San Marcos, Texas. 78667 **Phone**: +1-512-395-6644 x6672

www.mccoys.com

CAUTION: This email is from an EXTERNAL source. Links or attachments may be dangerous. Click the Report Phishing button above if you think this email is malicious.